From: Judy Torres <BolquesinternSTX@Iegvi.org>

Sent: Tuesday, June 3, 2025 1:45 PM

To: Jwessel@gecusvi.com <Jwessel@gecusvi.com>

Cc: Ana M. Castillo <acastillo@legvi.org>; Angel Bolques <abolques@legvi.org>
Subject: Re: Invitation to GEC, LLC

Good Afternoon, Senator Bolques and Mr. Wessel,

I’m writing to provide a brief recap of today’s conversation regarding the CYASP hearing
scheduled for June 11, 2025.

Mr. Wessel shared that he is currently coordinating with several key agencies involved
in the Paul E. Joseph Stadium Project to ensure a unified approach before any formal
testimony is presented. These agencies include:

o Department of Sports, Parks, and Recreation (user agency)
¢ Department of Public Works

¢ Department of Property and Procurement (property holder)
¢ Public Finance Authority (funding and oversight)

Given the importance of alignment across all stakeholders, Mr. Wessel requested a
follow-up call tomorrow, Tuesday at 2:00 PM, to provide a status update on his
potential participation in the hearing.

He also noted that roof installation over the stadium seating area is expected to
begin this afternoon, marking a key milestone in the project’s progress.

Thank you both for your time and continued commitment to transparency and
accountability on this important matter. | will follow up again after tomorrow’s call.

From: Judy Torres <BolquesinternSTX@Iegvi.org>

Sent: Tuesday, June 3, 2025 10:03 AM

To: Jwessel@gecusvi.com <Jwessel@gecusvi.com>

Cc: Ana M. Castillo <acastillo@legvi.org>; Angel Bolques <abolques@legvi.org>
Subject: Re: Invitation to GEC, LLC

Dear Mr. Wessel and Ms. Wessell,

Good Morning,

I hope you're well. I’'m following up on the message sent yesterday regarding your
participation in the upcoming CYASP hearing on June 11, 2025, concerning the Paul E.
Joseph Stadium Project.

Your testimony is critical to the Committee’s legislative review. As the primary
contractor, your insight on the construction progress, contractual obligations, and
overall project execution is essential. The Committee must receive a clear and
comprehensive update directly from GEC, LLC, and your voice is key to that.

We respectfully request your written testimony no later than Thursday, June 5, 2025,
to ensureitis included in the official hearing documents.
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If there are any concerns or challenges preventing your response, please let me know
as soon as possible. This matter is time-sensitive, and your cooperation is greatly
appreciated.

Thank you for your attention to this urgent request, and | look forward to your
confirmation.

From: Judy Torres <BolquesinternSTX@Iegvi.org>

Sent: Monday, June 2, 2025 8:36 AM

To: info@gecusvi.com <info@gecusvi.com>; contact@gecusvi.com <contact@gecusvi.com>;
Jwessel@gecusvi.com <Jwessel@gecusvi.com>

Cc: Ana M. Castillo <acastillo@legvi.org>; Angel Bolques <abolques@legvi.org>

Subject: Re: Invitation to GEC, LLC

Dear Mr. Wessel, Ms. Wessel, and Mr. Dempsey,

Good Morning,

On behalf of Senator Angel L. Bolques Jr., Chair of the Committee on Culture, Youth,
Aging, Sports, and Parks (CYASP), | extend warm regards and appreciation for your
continued contributions to infrastructure development in the Virgin Islands.

Attached, please find a formal letter inviting your participation in the upcoming
legislative hearing scheduled for Wednesday, June 11, 2025, at 9:30 AM at the Fritz
E. Lawaetz Legislative Chamber on the island of St. Croix. Your appearance is
requested during Block I, which will focus on the progress and execution of the Paul E.
Joseph Stadium Project.

As the primary contractor, GEC, LLC plays a central role in the delivery of this important
project. The Committee welcomes your technical insight and respectfully requests that
your testimony address the areas outlined in the attached letter, including but not
limited to:

¢ Current construction phase and recent milestones

e Timeline comparison: actual vs. original schedule

e Coordination with government agencies and subcontractors

o Financial overview: invoicing, disbursements, and funding alignment

e Approved change orders and associated impacts

e Supply chain challenges and mitigation strategies

e Compliance with laws, permits, labor standards, and procurement regulations
e Community engagement and public communications

e Operational challenges and corrective actions

We respectfully request that written testimony be submitted by Monday, June 2,
2025, to allow sufficient time for Committee review.

Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or need further
clarification. We look forward to your participation and thank you in advance for your
contributions to this important discussion.

From: Judy Torres <BolguesinternSTX@Iegvi.org>

Sent: Tuesday, May 27, 2025 10:56 PM

To: info@gecusvi.com <info@gecusvi.com>; contact@gecusvi.com <contact@gecusvi.com>

Cc: Ana M. Castillo <acastillo@legvi.org>; Bolques Intern STT <BolquesinternSTT@legvi.org>; Angel
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Bolques <abolques@legvi.org>
Subject: Re: Invitation to GEC, LLC

Dear Mr. Wessel, Ms. Wessel, and Mr. Dempsey,

I hope this message finds you well.

I am writing to follow up on the invitation issued on April 17, 2025, regarding your
participation in the upcoming hearing of the Committee on Culture, Youth, Aging,
Sports, and Parks (CYASP).

Please note that the hearing has been officially rescheduled and will now take place on
Tuesday, June 10th, 2025, at 9:30 AM at the Fritz E. Lawaetz Legislative Hall on the
island of St. Croix.

As previously requested, your appearance is scheduled during Block | of the agenda,
beginning at 9:30 AM. This session will focus on the Paul E. Joseph Stadium Project,
and we ask that your testimony include:

¢ Project status and recent construction milestones

¢ Timeline comparison and projected completion date

¢ Agency coordination and subcontractor management

e Financial overview and funding source alignment

e Approved change orders and related fiscal impacts

e Supply chain or material sourcing challenges

¢ Regulatory compliance (permits, labor, procurement)

¢ Community engagement and public communication

e Any project delays or penalties and corrective actions taken

To support an organized and productive hearing, we kindly ask that your written
testimony be submitted no later than Monday, June 2nd, 2025.

Thank you for your continued commitment to the development of the Virgin Islands.
Should you have any questions or need further clarification, please do not hesitate to
reach out.

From: Angel Bolques <abolgues@legvi.org>

Sent: Thursday, April 17, 2025 9:56 AM

To: info@gecusvi.com <info@gecusvi.com>; contact@gecusvi.com <contact@gecusvi.com>

Cc: Ana M. Castillo <acastillo@legvi.org>; Judy Torres <BolguesinternSTX@Iegvi.org>; mvenvill
<mvenvill@hotmail.com>; Bolques Intern STT <BolquesinternSTT@legvi.org>

Subject: Invitation to GEC, LLC

Dear GEC, LLC Representatives,

| hope this message finds you well.

Please see the attached invitation regarding your participation in the
upcoming hearing of the Committee on Culture, Youth, Aging, Sports, and
Parks, scheduled for Friday, May 30, 2025, at 9:30 AM on the island of St.
Croix.

Should you have any questions or require additional information, please don’t
hesitate to reach out.
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Onward & Upward.
Sincerely,

Angel L. Bolques, Jr.
Senator-At-Large



